
Abdul M. Mackie has been living in Omaha since 2017 and has been a congregation member of the 
American Muslim Institute (AMI) since 2018.  He contributes his time with AMI, Countryside Community 
Church Food Pantry, Kohlls Covid Vaccination program, the Tri-Faith Initiative Hope Garden and other 
community service projects in Omaha. Mackie is employed by the United States Department of Veterans 
Affairs in Lincoln, where he serves as the Education Liaison Representative for federal agencies and their 
training programs.  He currently serves as the board secretary for AMI, and board and executive 
committee member of the Tri-Faith Initiative Board of Directors.  He previously served on the VA’s 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee where he played an important role in interviewing Dr. Shareef 
ElNahal, Undersecretary of Veterans Affairs for Health during Arab-American Heritage Month in April of 
2023. 

Prior to joining the VA, he worked for the Ford Motor Company as a Human Resource Associate in both 
Dearborn Michigan and Buffalo New York, as well as for non-profit education and training, and social 
service agencies in the metropolitan Detroit area.  He has a Master of Arts degree in Education from the 
University of Detroit-Mercy and a Bachelors of Arts degree in History from the University of Michigan-
Dearborn.  He was appointed to the State of Michigan Board of Counseling by Michigan Governor John 
M. Engler.  He is a father of 3 adult children, and he is exceptionally proud of their achievements.


